

THE DISTRIBUTOR Chapter newspaper

Volume 11

EDITOR: KARET DOUGLAS

January 1970



Come and yoin in on the fun. Roller Skating this month. Bring the whole family.

JANUARY MEETING

DATE:

January 8, 1970

TIME:

7:30

PLACE:

Izaak Walton Club House

PROGRAH: Bingo game.

CALAIDAR

JAN. 18

Roller skating party see Jack Hemelstrand's article.

MEETING MINUTES

Dec. 11,1969

Meeting was called to order by President Jim Douglass.

Jim Douglass thanked Jo Ellen for the decora- Just before the adult Christmas party, the tions and the program for the evening.

Next years officers were introduced:

President- Richard Krist

Treasurer- Maynard Grunklee Secretary- Lucille Saez Technical Advisor- Karl Elliot

Round Up Chairman- Jon Heiland

The club recieved a letter from Bill Reeder (President of the National) thanking the club for the Tour Kit that was given as a draw prize at the Mational Banquet. Sandy Antonacci was thanked for her hard work for the show that she directed. Jim thanked all who were in the show also.

Visitors were introduced and welcomed.

See Sandy for tickets for the Adult Christmas Party.

Joint Board Mooting will be Dec. 29 at Me-n-Eds pizza Palor in Garden Grove.

Joan Krist is placing another order for club jackets.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned and turned over to Jo Ellen for the childrens Christmas Party.

> Respectfully Submitted, Betty Eatherton, Sec.

And now from our joke section: YOUR POLAK PREZ

Richard Krist. (RAK)

It is an honor to be chosen your president for 1970. You sure are taking your chances having a pol. as your leader. I promise there will be no tours to Warsaw.

I want to welcome all the new members who heve joined the club this coming year. There are going to be alot of outings and tours this year. Hope you-all can make them. Speaking of joining the club, your 1970 dues should be paid no later than our Feb. meeting.

Treasurer, Maynard Grunklee at the Jan. meeting-"Be a first."

The Christmas party for the kiddies went very well. There were cup-cakes, punch, ice cream, oranges, candy and of course, the man in red, Santa Claus. Very good. Thank you Jo Ellen. Marshes had a cocktail hour and ahalf or more. There were plenty of goodies to nibble on and drinks, you wouldn't beleive.

Jim and Bev we thank you

Vice Pres., Activities Chairman-Jack Hemelst- Talking about Christmas parties, Sandy Antonacci, as usual, in her well organized manner had the Adult party at the Jolly Roger Inn. The three piece bank that Sandy got was great. the food was excellent and we all had a blast.

Job Well Done, Sandy THANK YOU.

HONORARY POL OF THE MONTH: Jim Douglasski All members are welcome to com to the board meeting. If you plan to attend, please let the host know.

The next board meeting at our house,

National, and \$5.00 for our dues.

1944 Gregory

time: 7:30

Fullerton Our newspaper editor, Karen Douglass would like some ads for the paper, come on you guys there free !!!!!! Don't forget to pay your dues:\$5.00 for

9. Do you know how to break A Polaks Finger?

A. Punch him in the NOSE!?

WHAT A WAY TO END THE YEAR by tho Ed.

Well to start the night of the Adult Christmas party off right Jim and Bev Marsh invited everyone to their house for a cocktail hour before going on to the Jolly Roger Inn. The drinks were plentiful and the snacks that Bev whipped up were very delicious. Everyone enjoyed your hospitality thanks very much Jim and Bev.

Then everyone got in their cars and were on their way to the Jolly Reger Inn. It seems that they know Orange County pretty well ever at The Jolly Reger, we were welcomed by very friendly hostesses. Everyon had a chance to get a drink and go around and mingle with the others and then we were served our salad and Sandy raffeled off some gifts. Then we were served our dinner. And beleive me the food was terrific. Just as everyon was finishing the three piece bank that Sandy hired came in and began to set up. And before we knew it they had really got things rolling. Everyone was dancing up a good thirst and just having a goo time.

Then the outgoing President Jim Douglass had everyone sit down and take a rest while he gave some awards to the members of his board of 1969. He also read an altered story of the Hight Before Christmas. After the awards were given out, Sandy tock over and gave out some awards to the incoming officers, which the awards were candy bars with names that would suit the office held, like for the Treasurer-laynard Grunklee she gave a Payday candy bar. Very clever Sandy. Fore raffle prizes were given away and we all danced some more. Then it was time to hand out the gifts that everyone brought. I understand that there were some pretty good ones. All I know is that I got gipped because some idiot wrapped a bottle of scope mouthwash and signed it the green fantom, I think that I'm being teld semething !!!!!!!!! Oh! I forgot when Jim was giving the awards out there was a very particular award for Richard Krist the incoming President, which was a Polish shooting target gun, but it seems that the barrel was turned so it aimed at the person sheeting it now is that any way to treat a Polak , you bet it is!!!!!!!!!!! We all received a free drink ticket and made a mad dash for the bar. Of course just because it was free didn't make too much difference, everyone was enjoying themselves anyway. The rest of the night was filled with merriment (?) and jey!!!!! And we danced until our feet couldn't take it anymore. Everyone had alot of fun and we thank

you Sandy for such a good job on the adult Christmas party. THANKS ALOT SANDY.

ACTIVITY FOR THIS 10MTH

By Jack Hemelstrand

Let's start the new year out by rolling.

It will be at the Skate Ranch in Santa ana on Main street on January 18, Sunday, from 7:30 to 10:30 P.M. Family rates are \$1.00 per family and .35¢ for each members skates.

I want to thank all of you for selecting ne to become your activities chairman. I will gladly take any creative suggestions you may give to me in which the club can particapate

Thank you.

HODE YOU ALLhAd hang-over OUPS -I MEAN HAPPY NEW VEAR? WELCOME to the SOARING SEVETIES

TECHNICALLY SPEAKING By Karl Elliot

The Restorer often runs into a major problem when installing the rear spring. This can be done with little effort by inserting the spring into the rear frame member and installing one shackle complete.

Place a 2"x4" block under both ends of the spring. Use a hydraulic floor jack under center section of the rear end. Iace a chain over the top of the rear frame member and under the jack. Then bolt ends of chain tegether. As you jack the rear end up, the chain prohibits the frame from rising. The spring will spread to a place where the other schackle can be inserted and hocked up. Remove the chain and jack. By rocking the body on the top of the spring the center bolt head will drop into place in the rear member. Attach the "U" bolts and tighten securely. I hope you will enjoy this column every month during the coming year.

Here is a poom that I found in an old edition of our DISTRIBUTOR from 1964.

SOMET TO A LODEL 'A' WIFE

Arise you model 'A' wives Give yourselves a rousing evation We are the unsung heroes in the war of restoration!

As we sit alone each night
The end never seems in sight
But when the final battle's won
And your shiny Fodel 'A' is done
Whe sits proudly by her husbands side
All thoughts are gone of patience tired
We may not know a nut from a bolt
But as we ride we take pride in every jolt
So keep up the battle you lodel 'A' men
You'll find us waiting in the den.

Don't torget to
pay your
1970

DUES

WANTEd!!

Orticles for pale, Swap or something you want. If you have something get in touch with me at the meetings or call: 543-2281 Editor-Karen Dougass

I have heard that Donna Saey got her engagement rung over Christmas and she is planning a date nowCongratulations
Donna from
Beelops and the
Gangremember?